
22nd December 2023 

             St Andrew’s CE Primary School  

                            AUTUMN TERM he Mease Federation  

It is the smallest of all the seeds, but when it has grown it is the greatest of shrubs 

and becomes a tree, so that the birds of the air come and make nests in its branches.   

Parable of the Mustard Seed- Matthew 13:31-32  

Message from Miss Mills 

What’s Coming Up This Week 

Dear Families , 

What an amazing half term we have had, especially with the anticipation of Christmas. 

Our exciting curriculum has continued and there have been lots of visits, trips and  

wonderful learning opportunities for the children to ‘Grow and Flourish. One of our 

many strengths is the outstanding behaviour and our value of ‘Love’ which is  

demonstrated by all of our children across the Federation. I am certainly proud of all of 

our children as they conduct themselves impeccably when in school and ‘out-and-

about’ on trips and visits.  

Over the last two weeks both schools have put on magical Christingles and  

Nativity performances in our churches. What a treat we have had! I hope that you have 

enjoyed them too.  

As 2023 comes to a close, I would like to take this opportunity to thank my staff for all 

their hard work and dedication in making our schools the best they can be. To our   

Governors for their support and challenge to ensure that we continue to drive  

forwards.  I would also like to thank the children for being truly amazing and for having 

a positive attitude towards school and their learning, demonstrating Wisdom and  

Perseverance in everything they do. I would also like to thank you, our families for your  

overwhelming support. We certainly demonstrate Koinonia in our fellowship and our 

community. 

In the New Year, we are looking forward to academising with the TSSMAT. Mrs Gethin 

and Ralph really enjoyed their visits to our wonderful schools and we look forward to 

strengthening these relationships as the year progresses. 

 

Monday 8th January 

Inset Day 
 

Tuesday 9th January 

Children back in school 

 
Wednesday 10th January 

PE—send children in PE kits 

Friday 12th January 

Rock Up & Read 

On behalf of the staff and myself, I would like to say thank you for the gifts and cards 

you have given to us this Christmas. All that is left to say is, have a peaceful, healthy and 

happy Christmas and we look forward to seeing you all upon our return on Tuesday 9th 

January 2024 at 8:45am, where we will bring in a positive, exciting and healthy 2024.  

Best wishes 

 Miss Mills 

 



Dinners for Week Commencing 8th January 

This week is: Week 1—Please note on Tuesday 9th it will be Mac & Cheese 

Pizza 



For Information 

Spark Winter Reading Fun with the Free Online Winter 
Mini Challenge! 

This is a free online Winter Mini Challenge! The Reading 
Agency have teamed up with the Youth Sport Trust this year, 
to encourage children to unleash the power of play, sport, and 
physical activity through reading. This bite-sized challenge is 
perfect for keeping young minds active during the holidays. 

The Winter Mini Challenge is online where children can unlock 
rewards for reading and find fun activities. All children are 
eligible, so please to join in at wintermini.org.uk from 1st of 

December. 

Weekly Blogs 

Find out what the children have been up to in their classes 
this week using the links below. 

Class One— Class Blogs | The Mease Federation  

Class Two—Class Blogs | The Mease Federation  

Class Three—Class Blogs | The Mease Federation  

Goodbye Leo and Arthur! 

Last week we said goodbye to Leo and Arthur who have  
relocated up North. We will miss you both so much but hope 
that you settle into your new home and school very quickly.  

Happy Christmas! 

We would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a 
Merry Christmas and a very Happy New Year!  

We look forward to seeing you all back at school on  
Tuesday 9th January 2024.  

PE Days  

PE Days for next half term will be Mondays and  
Wednesdays. 

https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/
wintermini.org.uk
https://the-mease-federation.secure-primarysite.net/class-blogs-3/
https://the-mease-federation.secure-primarysite.net/class-blogs-4/
https://the-mease-federation.secure-primarysite.net/class-blogs-5/


For Information 

Reverse Advent Calendar 

A massive thank you to everyone who generously donated 
to our reverse advent calendar! It was a great success and 

the children were proud to have received Koinonia dojo 
points for showing love to our community. Tamworth food 
bank were so appreciative of the support during this busy 

festive season. Thank you so much. 

Wow Work Worship 

There were a lot of certificates to give out this half 
term! 

Well done to Robyn, Tymon, Albert, Hope, Louisa and Josh 
for getting Wow Work Worship awards.  

 Well done to Olivia, Ellie, Edwin, Libby and Louisa for  
getting Spiritual Council Awards and to Leo C, Olivia W and  

Isabel for getting Headteacher Awards.  

Well done to Ted, Rosie, Billy Edge, Isabel, Holly,  
Alexandra, Louisa, Robyn, Emma, Kaj, Hugo for getting 

Bronze Dojo awards and to Josh for getting his Silver Dojo 
award. 

Well done to Jaxon, George, Sophia, Josh, Emma, Kaj, Hugo, 
Billy, Alexandra, Bear, Tymon, Isabel, Leo G, Louisa and  

Holly for getting 100% attendance awards. 

Keep up the good work! 



For Information 



Attendance 

More information can be found online at https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-
my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 

Attendance figures for this week 

Class One—100% 

Class Two—92.31% 

Class Three—95.88% 

Well done Class 1! 

*****Leave during School Term***** 

From Monday 4th December, any requests that are  
received for leave during term time and are not deemed  

exceptional circumstances will automatically be referred to 
Staffordshire County Council for consideration of a penalty 
notice being issued. This will apply to all children that are 
of compulsory school age and is in line with our Attendance 
Policy which supports our aim to improve overall school at-
tendance. If you would like any further information, please 

contact the office.  

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


Parent Invites 

Rock Up and Read 

The next session will be on Friday 12th January 
8.45—9.15am. SASA will be providing  

refreshments as always—we look forward to  
seeing you then. 

For Action 

New Reception Intake 2024 

Reception Applications opened on 1st November 2023 and 
will close on 15th January 2024. To apply, go to: 

www.staffordshire.gov.uk/admissions  

Dates to Note 

DATES TO NOTE  

January  

Monday 8th January—Inset Day 

Tuesday 9th January—Children return to school 

Friday 12th January—Rock Up & Read 

 

 

Dojo Scores 

This Week’s Dojo Scores  

Water—33 

Fire—27 

Air—32 

Earth—44 

Well done Earth! 

Special People 

The Special People for week commencing 08.01.24 will 
be:  

Class 1—Hope Kilgallon 

Class 2—Ted Allen 

Class 3—Rosie Brotherton 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.whitefield-pri.lancs.sch.uk%2Fnews%2F2019-05-23-dates-for-your-diary&psig=AOvVaw0T2Mwu_JZxhl8pjllWKfxf&ust=1612877517400000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCLjwme2z2u4CFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD


Community Events 



SH Active Information 


